Dear Editor:

There is much about this rush to build wind factories that still is not understood or publicly discussed.  I think we need input from many perspectives on several issues.  A few examples of my concerns follow:
The theory of global warming is not a settled science.  Many scientists of good training and reputation disagree with one another on global warming theory.  For instance, recent atmospheric data obtained from satellite measurements show no significant warming, and they differ from thermometer measurements taken at the earth’s surface.  This variance is only beginning to be understood.  Climate science is complex.  The natural variations in climate may be so large that we can not even take actions that would hold the temperature constant. Many scientists believe that we don’t know enough to make policy decisions that will yield positive results.   

A new “special interest” of energy credit traders has been created as a result of the government setting caps on the amount of pollution a power plant can generate.  If a power plant produces less pollution than allowed under its cap, it can sell “credits” to other power plants that have not reduced their pollution.    For instance Enron was one of the biggest supporters of the Kyoto Treaty and lobbied heavily for passage of the Treaty because it wanted the business of trading carbon dioxide emissions credits.  How much of the current “rush-to-wind-in-order-to- stop-global-warming” is being fueled by deep pockets of special interests such as Enron?
Wind factories will displace a very small amount of carbon dioxide emission in Vermont. Vermont burns very little fossil fuel to obtain electricity and the amount of electricity that would be generated by wind is very small.  However if Vermont were to sell the green credits generated by wind factories to states that generate pollution it would enable polluting factories  to continue their current practices rather than to clean up their emissions.  Emissions from these polluting plants would continue to harm Vermont forests, rivers and lakes.
There is a continuing need for open community discussion.  Last summer, in the Glebe Mountain area local groups were encouraged to join a collaborative process to work out issues related to the proposed wind factory for Glebe Mountain.  Review of the Conservation Law Foundation report Guidebook for New England Inland Wind Power Siting, July 2003 shows that the recent GMG Collaborative Process was simply a way make wind factories acceptable to local residents rather than a way to honestly discuss the pros and cons of wind power development and the effect it might have on our community.   Excerpts from the Guidebook for New England Inland Wind Power Siting may be found at http://www.mtpc.org/Project%20Deliverables/GP_CP_CLF_Guide.pdf
Wind factories are not profitable without large government subsidies that are paid for by tax payers.  It appears that if we authorize wind development in Vermont we would be paying good money to destroy our ridgelines. By our sale of tax credits we enable the pollution that blows in from other states to continue. We would provide large profits to out of state wind developers and create few permanent jobs in Vermont.   We threaten a $3 billion dollar Vermont tourist industry as well – to produce a very small amount of electricity, by a method that will displace a very small amount of carbon dioxide in order to support a questionable theory of global warming.  
We need a great deal of public discussion to sort this out.  The Legislature has passed and Governor Douglas has signed a bill to establish a study commission to give the effect of wind development in Vermont further scrutiny. The Agency for Natural Resources (www.windpolicy.org) actively solicited comments for its report on the placement of wind factories on public lands.

I am grateful to be living in a state like Vermont where public discussion of issues such as these is encouraged.

